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The Daviess, Pike and Martin County Right to Life Groups are pleased 
to announce that Kena Robling will be the main speaker at the Right 

to Life banquet which will be held on Thursday, October 14 at the Simon 
J. Graber Building off the Odon/Cannelburg Road near Odon. Be Aware: 
There may be road construction on County Road 900 East (Odon-Cannel-
burg Road) so you may want to take an alternate route. The banquet will 
be at the same place as it has been since 2007. Please watch our web site 
and area newspapers for additional announcements. Check our web site at 
www.daviesscountyrtl.com

Kena Robling will tell her story of how when she was just 18 years of age 
she became pregnant and was talked into having an abortion since she did not 
think she had another option. Kena’s life went from bad to worse after the abor-
tion and never fully recovered until God came into her life. Kena’s life turned 
around and she now looks forward to each day. We think this story is very 
much what happens to others in that situation. Mark the date as you will be 
inspired. 

Ticket prices for the banquet will remain the same and are available from 
table hosts. For additional information call us at 812-486-3658 or visit our web 
site at at www.daviesscountyrtl.com.

2021 Right to Life Banquet Set for Thursday, October 14

The Annual Banquet is Thursday Oct. 14 and we ask you to try your best 
to attend this special event. This is the biggest event of the year for our 

local group and it would give much encouragement to our local Right to 
Life Leaders if you were present. They put in their heart and soul into this 
movement and if you could reserve just one night and show your support 
by your presence it would mean so much. Many of us who have been in the 
movement for many years and are growing tired and need the encourage-
ment to continue on in this battle for the lives of the unborn. I know there 
are many other distractions in today’s world but show your support by your 
presence to this special event. The lives of future generations are depending 
on you! So Please Reserve the Date!

If You Have Not Attended Our 
Banquet, Please Try to Attend

Kena Robling, Right to Life Banquet 
Speaker, October 14, 2021
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Since President Biden took office in January, the Biden admin-
istration has cemented its status as the most pro-abortion 

administration in United States history. With pro-life policies 
being wiped off the books and strategic pro-abortion policies 
ready-and-waiting, this administration could cost hundreds of 
thousands of preborn children their lives in the coming years 
of the Biden presidency. Along with them, countless women 
will be left living in deep regret. Each pro-abortion effort of 
the Biden administration directly affects pro-life efforts to save 
lives.

Excluding the Hyde Amendment
Biden is the first president to exclude the Hyde Amendment 

— a pro-life rider preventing federal taxpayers from funding 
most abortions — from his proposed budget, aiming to force 
even pro-life federal taxpayers to pay for the abortions of low-in-
come women, primarily through Medicaid. More distressing, 
however, is that without the Hyde Amendment in place, the 
number of preborn babies killed by abortion each year is likely 
to increase. The Hyde Amendment has saved an estimated 2.4 
million lives from abortion — about 60,000 per year.

Undoing Trump’s Protect Life Rule
One of Biden’s first acts as president was to ask the Depart-

ment of Health and Human Services to undo the Trump ad-
ministration’s Protect Life Rule, which prohibited Title X family 
planning funding from supporting abortion businesses. Any 
facility that committed abortions was ineligible under Trump’s 
rule to receive the funding unless it physically and financially 
separated the abortion side of its business from its legitimate 
health care practices. Planned Parenthood refused to cooperate 
with the rule and walked away from $60 million in Title X fund-
ing. The restoration of that funding allows Planned Parenthood 
to further promote abortion and increase its profits.

Promising to codify Roe v. Wade
Biden has vowed to codify Roe v. Wade, the 1973 Supreme 

Court decision that legalized abortion through all nine months 
of pregnancy, into law. Currently, states are able to pass restric-
tions on abortion after the preborn child is considered viable, 
which current standards place around 24 weeks. The law has yet 
to catch up, however, as babies as young as 21 weeks are capable 
of surviving outside the womb with proper medical care, and 
abortionists have admitted that ‘viability’ is a moving target and 
not a set standard in their view. If Roe v. Wade is codified in 
legislation, abortion on demand would become a “right” under 
federal law regardless of the reason or the child’s age. Abortion 
would be completely unrestricted throughout the United States 
and states would be unable to pass any restrictions.

Expanding access to the abortion pill
In April, the Biden administration announced that it would 

temporarily lift an FDA safety rule known as REMS (Risk Eval-
uation and Mitigation Strategy) in place since 2000 that states 
the abortion pill must be dispensed by a certified prescriber 
and administered in a medical setting. These safety measures 
help ensure that a preborn child is no more than 10 weeks old 
(the age limit for the abortion pill), that the mother is not ex-
periencing an ectopic pregnancy — in which case the abortion 
pill could cause her to hemorrhage and die — and that she has 
a doctor who is following her care. The abortion pill has been 
found to be four times more dangerous than the first-trimester 
surgical abortion procedure, yet the abortion industry saw an 
opportunity with the COVID-19 pandemic. With COVID as its 
excuse, the abortion industry began to advocate strongly for at-
home ‘DIY’ abortions.

International funding of abortion
When Biden rescinded the Mexico City Policy during his 

first week in office, he ensured that federal taxpayer dollars 
would be used to fund abortions in other countries. According 
to Newsweek, 75% of Americans oppose funding international 
abortions with taxpayer dollars, including 61% of those sur-
veyed who consider themselves “pro-choice.” Likewise, a Janu-
ary 2021 Marist Poll found that 77% of Americans oppose using 
tax dollars to support overseas abortion, including 64% of those 
who consider themselves to be “pro-choice.”

Five ways the Biden-Harris Administration Is Impacting 
the Pro-Life Movement NRL News by Nancy Flanders

Editor’s note: This is excerpted from a post that appeared at LiveAction News.

Our Condolences to John 
Knepp Family  By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

Our thoughts and prayers 
go out to John Knepp Family, 
to Jon-Jon, Jeremy, Justin and 
Mimi on the passing of their 
father John Knepp.

John passed away on June 
27. 

John’s wife Maria Knepp 
passed away just a year ago 
in June. John and Marie were 
strong supporters of the pro-
life movement and Maria was 
very vocal in her support. May 
God grant John his eternal re-
ward!

John & Maria Knepp
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continued on PAGE 5

After sitting on their hands during the 2020 presidential 
election, the U.S. Catholic bishops are now rattling their 

sabers. Many in the pro-life movement tried to encourage the 
bishops to tell their flocks not to vote for or support the pres-
idential candidate who supported abortion. They did not have 
to tell them who to vote for or against, but the bishops could 
encourage their congregations to not support candidates who 
support abortion. Many of the bishops sat quietly on the side-
lines and used the excuse they did not want to get involved in 
the political process. Silence is the same as going along with the 
crowd and not speaking up to do anything about it. It was so 
disappointing for us in the pro-life movement that leaders of 
one of the largest churches would say or do nothing in this fight 
for the lives of the unborn. 

Now I know they say they can’t get involved in politics, but 
this is a matter of life and death. Each presidential election we 
get closer and closer to the point of no return. In the last 46 
years abortion has taken an evil hold on our society, moving 
into our schools and our small towns; and it has been accepted 
by some churches and leaders in our country. 

It has been said by many people that if “All our church lead-
ers had spoken with one strong voice that abortion is wrong and 
we will not stand for it, it would not have been accepted into our 
society and we would have returned to respecting all life. Now 

not only is abortion being pushed on us, but they want abortion 
all the way up to the time of birth. They are pushing other evils 
such as euthanasia, cloning, and trying to play God with other 
aspects of our lives. 

The reason I bring this up is that in the last couple months 
Catholic bishops in many dioceses across the country have sent 
letters to their flocks asking their members to contact their rep-
resentatives in congress asking them to vote and help preserve 
the Hyde amendment. The Hyde amendment was passed when 
abortion was made legal and had kept taxpayers from paying for 
the killing of the unborn. Now this is like shutting the barn door 
after the horse has been stolen. Where were the bishops last fall 
during the presidential elections? Looks like it would have been 
much easier if they were pro-active before the election rather 
than waiting until after the election to fight the pro-abortion as-
sault from the Biden pro-abortion administration. This should 
come as no surprise as this is exactly what the Biden campaign 
said they would do if elected, and it is coming to pass. Now this 
does not mean we should not contact our elected officials in the 
U.S. Congress and in the U.S. Senate. They need to hear from us. 
But we have a pretty good idea that those representing us locally 
will vote to preserve the Hyde Amendment, but they do need to 
hear from us anyway. 

It seems this prayer still upsets some people. When Minis-
ter Joe Wright was asked to open the new session of the Kansas 
Senate, everyone was expecting the usual generalities, but this 
is what they heard:

“Heavenly Father, we come before you today to ask your 
forgiveness and to seek your direction and guidance. We know 
Your Word says: “Woe to those who call evil good”, but that is 
exactly what we have done.
•	 We have lost our spiritual equilibrium and reversed our val-

ues.
•	 We have ridiculed the absolute truth of Your Word and 

called it Pluralism.
•	 We have worshipped other gods and called it multicultur-

alism.
•	 We have endorsed perversion and called it alternative life-

style.
•	 We have exploited the poor and called it the lottery.
•	 We have rewarded laziness and called it welfare.
•	 We have killed our unborn and called it choice.
•	 We have shot abortionists and called it justifiable.
•	 We have neglected to discipline our children and called it 

building self-esteem.

U.S. Catholic Bishops’ Lack of Action Has Caused 
Problems for Pro-Life Movement  By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

•	 We have abused power and called it politics.
•	 We have institutionalized bribery and called it sweets of of-

fice.
•	 We have coveted our neighbor’s possessions and called it 

ambition.
•	 We have polluted the air with profanity and pornography 

and called it freedom of expression.
•	 We have ridiculed the time-honored values of our forefa-

thers and called it enlightenment.

Search us, Oh GOD, and know our hearts today; cleanse us 
from every sin and set us free. Amen!”

The response was immediate. A number of legislators 
walked out during the prayer in protest.

In 6 short weeks, Central Christian Church, where Rev. 
Wright is pastor, logged more than 5,000 phone calls with only 
47 of those calls responding negatively. 

The church is now receiving international requests for cop-
ies of this prayer from India, Africa and Korea.

With the LORD’S help, may this prayer sweep over our na-
tion and WHOLEHEARTEDLY become our desire so that we 
again can be called “ONE NATION UNDER GOD.”

This Interesting Prayer Was Given in Kansas, USA, at the 
Opening Session of Their Senate. 
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Anthony Fauci’s agency is using American tax dollars to 
fund unethical experiments with body parts from poten-

tially viable, healthy aborted babies. Fauci, Joe Biden’s chief 
medical officer, also leads the National Institute of Allergy and 
Infectious Diseases.

A new investigation by the Daily Wire found that Fauci’s 
agency supported a study at the University of California-San 
Francisco that used organs from 18 to 23 week aborted babies 
to study bacterial growth.

The study, “Viable bacterial colonization is highly limited in 
the human intestine in utero,” was published in February 2020 
in the journal “Nature Medicine.”

According to the study, researchers used “donated” intes-
tine, kidneys, spleens, and lymph nodes from aborted babies at 
18 to 23 weeks gestation. The babies’ organs came from the De-
partment of Obstetrics, Gynecology, and Reproductive Science 
at Zuckerberg San Francisco General Hospital, the study noted.

The babies’ organs “were collected by a single operator us-
ing sterile tools within 10 minutes of termination procedure and 
placed into sterile containers” and then “transported in media 
on ice and processed within 2 hours after collection,” according 
to the study. The researchers acknowledged several sources of 
taxpayer funding that they used to conduct their study, includ-
ing a National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases grant 
from which the university used $113,727 since 2017 (Grant No. 
F31 AI136336), the Daily Wire reports. Other taxpayer-funded 
grants came from the National Science Foundation and Nation-
al Institutes of Health.

The group that initially discovered the study, Pro-Life San 
Francisco, has been urging UCSF to stop its unethical abortion 
and research practices, according to the report.

Earlier this week, Pro-Life San Francisco released docu-
ments it received from the university through a public docu-
ments request showing how UCSF is harvesting aborted babies’ 
genitalia and other organs for research.

Unbeknownst to most Americans, their tax dollars are 
funding these disturbing, unethical abortion practices.

Earlier this summer, David Daleiden, founder of the Cen-
ter for Medical Progress, told Townhall that Fauci’s agency also 
gave $61 million to the University of Pittsburgh in 2019 for 
scientific research, and some of that money funded grisly ex-
periments involving aborted baby body parts being attached to 
mice and rats. In one study, scientists used scalps from aborted 
babies between 18 and 20 weeks of pregnancy to create “hu-
manized” mice and rats to study the human immune system. 
The researchers described it as “full-thickness human skin.” 
Along with their article, the researchers published photos of 
their experiment – horrific images that show tufts of babies’ hair 
growing on the rodents.

Under the Obama administration, at least $77 million tax 
dollars were spent on research projects that used aborted baby 
body parts, according to The Hill. The Trump administration 
cut off funding to the unethical research and created a new eth-
ical advisory board to prevent further funding. However, the 
Biden administration quickly reversed the actions earlier this 
year.

A Wisconsin priest who attracted national attention for tell-
ing Catholics to reject the Democratic Party because of its 

radical pro-abortion stance said he will challenge his bishop’s 
request for his removal from his parish. Father James Altman, 
the priest at St. James the Less Church in La Crosse, told his 
parishioners that Bishop William Callahan accused him of be-
ing “divisive and ineffective” and recently asked him to resign. 
Within a few weeks the bishop changed that and the bishop re-
moved him from his parish. This all started last year during the 
2020 presidential election.

Ahead of the presidential election last year, Father Altman 
made some strong statements about Catholics’ role in politics 
in America. In a video that drew national attention, the priest 
insisted that Catholics cannot vote Democrat because of the 
party’s radical pro-abortion stance. He faulted “gutless cowards 
in the clergy” for failing to teach Catholics the truth about God 
and the value of every human life. “There will be 60 million and 
counting aborted babies standing at the gates of heaven barring 

Fauci Funded Research With Body Parts From Viable, 
Healthy Babies Killed in Abortions  Micaiah Bilger | Washington, DC

Wisconsin Priest Fired from His Parish by His Catholic 
Bishop for taking a Pro-Life Stand  By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

your Democrat entrance, and nothing you can say will ever ex-
cuse you for your direct or indirect support of that diabolical 
agenda here in the end,” Altman said. The video had more than 
1.2 million views on YouTube.

Last year, Altman said “Baloney!” to the people who ac-
cused him of being too political. He said politics fundamentally 
should be a moral enterprise, and Catholics have a “duty and 
obligation to speak up” when politicians act immorally. 

In today’s world the clergy that speaks out against abortion 
leaders seem to be the ones that get in trouble. The bishops in 
higher authority seem to want to protect the pro-abortion poli-
ticians and chastise the clergy that speak the truth. It could also 
be some of these bishops are more in tune with the Democrat 
party and their pro-abortion politicians than they are with the 
rights of the unborn. It is a sad day in our society when Father 
Altman appears to be out as a pastor in that diocese and nothing 
can be done to stop it.
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Are You Interested in 
Counseling Outside Abortion 
Clinics?  By Louis Kavanaugh Jr.

Several from our local area go to Bloomington Abortion 
Clinic/Chamber to pray and to talk to the young mothers in 

hopes of them changing their minds to have their baby rather 
than kill it by abortion at this clinic in Bloomington. What is 
expected of Sidewalk Counseling? Training is necessary, See be-
low what is expected.
Sidewalk Advocacy is...
•	 One-on-one conversations with moms in crisis.
•	 Focused on helping women (and men) find free, local ser-

vices for whatever they need (housing, ultrasounds, STI 
testing, etc).

•	 Showing love for all people entering the abortion business 
including staff.

•	 Planting seeds and prayer for those who may not accept our 
help yet.

•	 Tactfully affirming the humanity of the unborn once we 
have shown mom we can help her out of crisis.

Sidewalk Advocacy is NOT...
•	 A protest outside the clinic.
•	 Yelling at women. We don’t want them to run into the clinic 

for safety.
•	 Showing victim imagery. We believe there is a time and 

place for victim imagery, but outside the clinic has not 
shown to be effective and can inhibit advocacy.

•	 Breaking the law. Free speech is protected outside the clinic 
and we don’t want to see that change.
If you would like to learn more please visit www.ichooselife.

org/advocate or call 260-471-1849. 
The bottom line is we want to help Mothers in unexpected 

pregnancies and not try to drive them away by yelling at them 
or condemning them or showing pictures of aborted babies. 
This may be too much for them at this time. The main point is 
cities have passed laws that try to restrict pro-life people from 
talking to young mothers and we don’t want to do anything to 
cause those sidewalk counselors any problems. If you cannot go 
to the clinic to pray, pray at your home or church, but do pray!

The “Silent Majority” Is 
Rapidly Becoming the 
“Angry Majority”  By Jack Gleason 

The “silent majority” was mentioned by President Nixon in 
1969, who labeled middle Americans who weren’t protest-

ing the Vietnam War or joining the counter culture — two ac-
tivities being over-reported by the media of the day. The silent 
majority didn’t speak up much but respected traditional Amer-
ican values with a good-natured approach to political issues. 
They were silent, but they voted. In 1972, Nixon was re-elected 
with one of the largest landslides in U.S. history — 520 electoral 
votes to only 17 for McGovern.

Today, most Americans focus on work and family and trust 
that our elected officials will work for us; and if they don’t, the 
folks who pay attention to such stuff will vote them out. But 
after five years of hysteria over Donald Trump, the media have 
hyped so many radical liberal causes to the point where many 
conservative Americans feel they are an endangered minority. 
If we speak up, we feel we will be ridiculed or ostracized by our 
friends and co-workers or even lose our jobs. People with con-
servative bumper stickers have had their cars vandalized, and 
those wearing patriotic clothing have been harassed and phys-
ically assaulted.

There are so many issues that face us that we can easily be 
overwhelmed and simply give up on political discourse, which 
furthers the idea that liberals rule the day. But the silent majori-
ty in the United States is waking up — not in a uniform manner, 
but on an issue-by-issue basis. They know what their eyes are 
seeing on the nightly news, and they aren’t fooled one bit by 
blatant liberal spin.

Things came to a head with the George Floyd riots, where 
Democrat mayors and governors gave out-of-state agitators free 
rein to incite locals to loot and burn businesses. Anyone with 
eyes could see that protesting is not stealing flat-screen TVs and 
designer tennis shoes. They saw footage from New York of orga-
nized thieves driving up to electronics and jewelry stores while 
police were ordered to stand by.

Those who were arrested were released immediately, and 
the charges were later dropped. New laws were passed in liberal 
cities ending cash bail “in the interest of fairness to minorities,” 
which has led to an unprecedented level of crime and violence 
in our most vulnerable populations. Then came ridiculous de-
mands to “defund police” while 70% of the minorities in affect-
ed districts want more policemen, not fewer.

The days of the easygoing silent majority are over. It’s time 
to raise your voice and take action. Otherwise, the country you 
love will be lost forever

The bottom line is that right now the Democrats hold the 
power in the Senate and the House, and it may be they will do 
what they want on this. Speaker Pelosi and the leader of the 
Senate, Schumer, hold the cards for now; and we can only hope 
there are a couple Democrats in the Senate that may not go 
along with some of their continued attacks on the unborn. We 
can only hope we can hold off these attacks until the election in 
2022. We must continue to pray for our church leaders so that 
they will have the fortitude to stand up for what is right and be 
vocal when leading their flocks. We must also pray for national 
leaders that they will have a conversion to be pro-life.

U.S. Catholic Bishops’ Lack of Action  
Continued from PAGE 3

“WITHOUT A GUARANTEED RIGHT TO 
LIFE, ALL OTHER RIGHTS ARE LEGAL 

FICTIONS”



6

Chemical abortions (via the abortion pill) are increasing rap-
idly in the United States. Among the states that have released 

chemical abortion data for 2019, chemical abortions jumped al-
most 12 percent from 2018. That trend is unlikely to slow, with 
the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) suspending an 
important element of its safety regulations on the abortion pill 
mifepristone to permit its distribution through the mail. Despite 
the dangers that mifepristone can pose to women, the drug is 
now widely available with almost no medical oversight.

Complications are significantly 
underreported

As chemical abortions in the U.S. increase, complications 
will likely increase as well, but abortion complication data in 
the United States is spotty. Since 2016, the FDA no longer re-
quires distributors of mifepristone to report any adverse events 
other than death. Just over half the states collect information 
from abortion providers on complications resulting from abor-
tion, and only a quarter of all the states require other healthcare 
providers to report abortion complications they treat. Of these, 
states enforce their reporting requirements to varying extents, 
and many complications are never reported.

However, what little information there is shows that chem-
ical abortions lead to more complications than other abortion 
methods. A recent analysis of adverse event reports from the 
years that the FDA required wide-ranging reporting showed 
that chemical abortion has led to multiple known deaths and 
hundreds of hospitalizations, even though these adverse events 
were significantly underreported.

Higher rate of complications for those that 
are reported

Of the states that have reported complications resulting 
from different types of abortion procedures in recent years, most 
reported a higher rate of chemical than surgical complications.

In Arkansas, chemical abortions accounted for 89 percent 
of abortion complications, while chemical abortions made up 
just 55 percent of all abortions reported in the state. In Penn-
sylvania, chemical abortions composed 45 percent of the abor-
tions but 60 percent of the complications. Chemical abortions 
in Idaho were 48 percent of abortions causing complications 
and 42 percent of total abortions. In Missouri, more reports 
of chemical abortion complications were received (53) than the 
total number of chemical abortions occurring in the state (15), 
suggesting that some women who obtained chemical abortions 
in other states suffered complications that were treated in Mis-
souri. Only Michigan reported that chemical abortions made 
up a smaller share of complications (41 percent of 75 reported 
abortions with complications) than total abortions (52 percent).

Ohio is unique among the states with a special adverse 
event reporting system for chemical abortions. Any doctor who 
administers abortion drugs must report any complications that 

occur to the Ohio State Medical Board. Ohio received 90 ad-
verse event reports for chemical abortions performed in 2018, 
or 1.5 percent of all chemical abortions reported in the state 
that year.

Complication data from other states helps to fill in the pic-
ture. While Texas does not report the type of abortion proce-
dure that results in each complication, its new complication re-
porting law has led to improved reporting in the state, with 229 
complication reports submitted by healthcare facilities in 2019. 
Almost half (111 complications) were incomplete abortions – a 
common complication of chemical abortion.

Similarly, Wisconsin reported an enormous jump in “re-
tained products” or incomplete abortions, with 621 cases in 
2019, up from 73 the previous year. Separately, 35 of Wisconsin’s 
abortion reporting forms in 2019 indicated that the procedure 
was a surgical abortion following an incomplete or failed chem-
ical abortion, an increase from the year before. Both Texas and 
Wisconsin have reported large increases in chemical abortions 
in recent years.

Large-scale studies reinforce state data 
showing increased risk of complications
While complication data is underreported for some states 

and completely missing for others, large-scale studies show the 
same pattern. An analysis of Medicaid data from California 
found that chemical abortions had a complication rate four 
times that of first-trimester surgical abortions. Even though vis-
its back to the abortion center or to a different provider were not 
included, over five percent of the chemical abortions resulted in 
trips to the emergency room.

One of the strongest studies on chemical abortion com-
plications examined data from Finland, where the complete 
medical history of each woman undergoing abortion is avail-
able. Similar to the California analysis, the Finnish study found 
that chemical abortions had four times the complication rate 
of surgical abortions, but recorded much higher complication 
rates overall. A full 20 percent of the more than 22,000 chemical 
abortions performed in Finland between 2000 and 2006 result-
ed in complications, with hemorrhage occurring in nearly 16 
percent of chemical abortions and incomplete abortion in al-
most seven percent.

These high complication rates in a country with complete 
reporting indicate that abortion complications in the United 
States are probably significantly undercounted.

As mifepristone is transmitted via the mail, and proposals 
increase to provide it later in pregnancy and to women unsure 
of the length of their pregnancy, complications are likely to in-
crease and reporting to get worse. Fortunately, some states have 
taken the initiative to implement their own safety protections 
and improve abortion complication reporting. As the FDA 
slackens its oversight of what has proven to be a dangerous 
drug, it will be up to the states to stand in the gap and ensure 
that safety standards are enforced.

The Abortion Pill is Injuring Thousands of Women and 
the FDA Doesn’t Require Any Reporting  Tessa Longbons | Washington, DC
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Are You Interested in Adopting a Child? 
Then Call Bethany Christian Services at 

317-578-5000

Brittany’s pregnancy was unplanned. When she found out 
and told her boyfriend, informing him that she might abort 

their child, he was relieved and even encouraged the abortion. 
But Brittany began to have doubts about abortion, especially 
when she researched online testimonies of women who regret-
ted killing their unborn babies.

“I Googled everything, so I decided to look up what occurs 
during an abortion, as well as the physical and emotional ef-
fects”, Brittany recalls. “I knew that if I had an abortion, I would 
be haunted by it forever, like these women… Thankfully, I gave 
myself some time to think through all of the consequences be-
fore rushing to get one… “If I had an abortion, I knew I would 
spend every single day for the rest of my life thinking of all the 
‘what-ifs’ and wondering what could’ve been.” “I saw true love 
for the first time.” Despite her unsupportive boyfriend, Britta-
ny decided to keep the baby, with the love and support of her 
parents.

A scan at six weeks affirmed her decision: “I was only six 
weeks pregnant, but I remember seeing a flickering heartbeat 
on the screen… “Even though my baby wasn’t formed yet, the 
organ that keeps us alive, the heart, was beating so strong. I saw 
true love for the first time on that ultrasound screen.”

Several months later, Brittany gave birth to a beautiful boy, 
Noah, now aged 5.

“So worth it”
Brittany encourages other women who have unplanned 

pregnancies not to kill their children.
“Having a baby, raising a child, is hard, but so worth it. You 

will experience a love like no other. You will want to be better, 
do better, because you have a child looking up to you”, she says. 
Brittany has now graduated from pharmacy school, with Noah 
attending the ceremony with her, and she will soon become 
a fully licensed pharmacist. Since her pregnancy, her ex-boy-
friend and his family have not been in contact with her. 

True love
Michael Robinson, SPUC Director of Communications, 

said: “Despite the natural trepidation that Brittany experienced, 
realizing that she was to become a mother, she rose to the 
challenge, refusing to victimize either herself or her baby boy. 
“The impact that abortion has on the health of women can be 
life-changing. Yet, growing evidence suggests that women are 
not being fully informed, and the consequences can be devas-
tating.

“Thankfully, Brittany made the best decision for herself and 
Noah. 

“But as SPUC’s Daniel 
Frampton has also pointed 
out, men must take respon-
sibility as well: ‘meaning that 
a man should do his utmost 
to not place a woman in a 
position of even having to 
consider an abortion. And 
even should a pregnancy 
occur, that man can still em-
brace the mission of father-
hood.’ “Abortion ‘enables’ 
the ‘selfish and unchival-
rous actions’ of ‘bad men’, 
Dr. Frampton argues in his 
SPUC blog. “Despite being 
abandoned by her boyfriend, Brittany still has gained the love 
of a beautiful baby boy. Love has triumphed.”

SPUC’s Alma Mater Fund is available to support pregnant 
and parenting students in Scotland with financial grants, wom-
en who, due to lack of support, may feel unable to complete 
their degree and parent a child.

Mom Refuses to Have Abortion to Finish College, 
Graduates Anyway
A young woman was terrified when she became pregnant. Lacking support from her boyfriend, she almost abort-
ed her baby – but love triumphed. Brittany shares her story.
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Right to Life Banquet

Thursday, October 14

Make Plans to Attend!

Are you aware of what is going on in the our country today with states like New York passing laws so that 
babies can be killed all the way up to the time of birth? What will happen next—will they come for the 
elderly? Planned Parenthood and other pro-abortion groups are all a part of this! Please support the 

local Right to Life with your contribution to help in the fight to defend life at all stages. 

If you have not renewed your membership, now is the time!

Use this coupon to mail in your contribution. Mail to:

Daviess County Right To Life
P. O. Box 41

Washington, Indiana 47501

Phone 812-486-3658

Our office location is: 705 Troy Road, Washington, Indiana 47501

 Please accept my donation.

 Please accept my membership/renewal for year ($20 Individual, $25 Family, $50 Supporting).

Name:

Street:

City:	 State:	 Zip:	  

Phone:	 Email Address: 


